
CFSC Newsletter Insert 04.2016b  

Revision of Judges Manual – Your Input is Welcome! 
By James Pullin 

 
A team of judges, exhibiters and reviewers has been working on the 7th Edition of the Judges Manual for 
several months.  Experienced judges, assisted by exhibitors known for their expertise in various areas, 
developed a draft manual.  The revision team reviewed this draft and made comments and suggestions.  Results 
of this team work are now presented for final public review.  This review period provides exhibiting collectors, 
as well as the entire philatelic community, opportunity to make positive and constructive comments and 
suggestions regarding their experiences.  The philatelic community hopefully will enable the committee to 
incorporate the public’s thoughts. 
All philatelists are encouraged to download the draft at http://stamps.org/7th-edition-judges-manual on the APS 
web site.  There is no charge. Comments can be forwarded to Dr. Edward Andrews, chairman of the revision 
committee.  Dr. Andrew’s email is afacinc@yahoo.com.  Public comments are welcome and necessary. 
 
 
 

 
U.S. AIRMAIL CARRIED BY BALLOON 

By Jim Archbold 
 
On a hot summer day August 17, 1859, Prof. John Wise stood at the town square in Lafayette, Indiana, waiting 
next to a balloon named Jupiter.  He was a balloon enthusiast and a well- known aeronaut; he was to be the 
pilot.  A postmaster handed him a bag with 123 letters. The destination of the balloonist and his precious cargo 
was New York City.  Delivering letters by air had been attempted before.  There had been carrier pigeons and in 
1785 a balloon flight from Dover, England to Calais, 
France with mail. 
 
Now John Wise was attempting the first for the United 
States and hoping to set a record for the longest balloon 
flight, over 800 miles.  But the weather didn’t 
cooperate as the wind was blowing southwest, not east, 
even at 14,000 feet.  Five hours later – and just 30 miles 
later, he gave up and landed in Crawfordsville, Indiana.  
So the mail, only partway by air, was put on a train to 
New York City. 

 
A month later, he tried again!  This time he made it 
to Henderson, New York – flying nearly 800 miles.  
A storm forced a crash landing, and he lost the mail.  
 
A piece of mail from Wise’s first flight has survived 
and now resides in the Smithsonian National Postal 
Museum.  John Wise continued his balloon flights as 
he flew observation balloons for the Union Army 
during the Civil War.  He died in 1879 at age 71, 
doing what he loved, when a storm pushed his 
balloon into Lake Michigan. 
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